
 

23 September 2023 

Mr. Fong-Wei Shen 

President of the Judges Association of Republic of China (Taiwan) 

 

Most distinguished President of the Judges Association of Taiwan, dear Colleague, 

 

once again, on behalf of the whole IAJ Secretariat-General, I would like to thank the Association 

of Judges of Taiwan for the perfect organisation of the meeting in Taipei. I have been informed that the 

event was wonderful under any possible aspect. All the comments I got by international colleagues were 

enthusiastic. 

 

Special thanks also to all the Taiwanese colleagues and particularly to Justice Yin-Lun Lin (Grace) 

and Judge Chun-Li Hung, as well as to the whole staff, especially to Julie and Alena, for the perfect 

assistance provided during the whole meeting. 

 

Therefore, once more "grazie!" from Lucio, Galileo, Raffaele, Daniela, Barbara and me. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Giacomo Oberto 

Secretary-General of the IAJ 

 


